
 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

Temple Police Department investigates a shooting 

  
TEMPLE, TX (May 4, 2024) – The Temple Police Department is investigating a shooting that 

struck multiple vehicles.  

 

At around 5:30 p.m. on Saturday, May 4, officers were dispatched to the 1800 block of E 

Avenue K for a report of shots fired. Upon arrival, officers located multiple cars with bullet holes 

and shell casings on the ground.  

 

No injuries have been reported, and officers are searching for a suspect believed to be a black 

male driving a four-door sedan. 

 

This case is under investigation. Anyone with information should contact the Temple Police 

Department at 254-298-5500 or the Bell County Crime Stoppers at 254-526-8477, where callers 

can report anonymously. Tips can also be submitted anonymously at 

bellcountycrimestoppers.com. 

 

 


